
Tsuen Wan Trade Association Primary School 
                                               Circular 23-047/K01 

                                                29th September, 2023 
Dear Parents, 

Circular on School Activities and Special Arrangements for October 2023 

In the interest of better home-school cooperation, parents and guardians please pay attention to 
the following matters coming up in October, 2023. 

For further information, please email schoolmail@twtaps.edu.hk or call 2497 7911 to contact 
our Vice Principal, Ms. Ko Ka Foon.             

 
 
Yours faithfully, 

 
_____________________________ 
Chow Kim Ho 

                                                       Principal 
---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

Tsuen Wan Trade Association Primary School 
          Reply Slip of Circular 23-047/K01  <Please return it to Ms. Ko via the class teacher > 

Circular on School Activities and Special Arrangements for October 2023 
 
Dear Principal, 

I acknowledge the information of the circular. 

Parents’ remarks (if any):________________________________________________ 
  
Student’s Name:                (    )             Parent’s Signature:                  

   Class:                                       Date:                   

Dates Items Participants 

1/10 (Sun) 
National Day / 
National Day Martial Arts Performance with Thousands 
of Students Team members 

2/10 (Mon) Holiday: The day following National Day All 

5/10 (Thu) 
“Understanding Adolescent Project”(UAP) Activity P6 
Relay race invitational tournament Athletes  

6/10 (Fri) “Understanding Adolescent Project”(UAP) Activity P5 

7/10 (Sat) Movie appreciation Enrolled families 
Rummikub Competition School representatives 

18/10 (Wed) A talk about aerospace P4 – P6 
23/10 (Mon) Holiday: Chung Yeung Festival All 
26/10 (Thu) A parent workshop about filtering software Enrolled  
31/10 – 3/11 First Term Test/Examination P3 – P6 



School report, September 
1. Teacher Professional Development 
a. On 13th September, with an aim to improve the quality of teaching and learning, our English 

consultant, Dr. Tang Mei Sin, conducted the lesson observation and school-based co-planning 
meeting which are scheduled to be held every two weeks with the English teachers to develop 
the school-based materials and promote the teaching strategies.  

b. On 20th September, Dr Chan Kong, officer of School-based Curriculum Development in 
Primary Schools, had a school-based co-planning meeting with P.4 Mathematics teachers, 
providing many valuable suggestions on how to improve the teaching strategies. 
 

2. Holistic Development of students 
a. On 5th September, the school launched the “Big Brothers and Big Sisters” Scheme. It aims to 

promote the caring spirit while students learn to care for others. This scheme enables the 
senior form students to assist P.1 students to adapt to their new school lives and it also helps 
promote Positive Education on the school campus. It provides an opportunity for the senior 
students to learn how to take care of their juniors. 
 

b. In order to enhance students’ knowledge and interest in marine conservation, a visit was 
arranged to the Cube O Discovery Park. It is the first ocean experience centre built in the city 
center in Hong Kong, combining the underwater world and real marine life with multimedia 
games. The activity aims to raise the awareness of respecting and protecting the ocean and 
the creatures that inhabit it. 

 
c. On 22nd September, our school held the Sports Day in Tsing Yi Sports Ground. It was the 

annual school event that students, teachers and parents were excited about. Many parents 
came to support their children and watch the races. Students, teachers and parents were  
thrilled to participate in the school event. Students strived their best and achieved outstanding 
results in the races. 

 
3.  Home-school Cooperation 
a. On 23rd September, a fund-raising event was held in cooperation with The Federation of New 

Territories Youth Foundation Limited to cultivate our students’ interests in voluntary work at a 
young age. About 150 parents and students took part in the flag-selling activity, fostering the 
relationship between parents and students. 
 

b. Students and parents participated in the “Yan Chai Charity Walk” which was held on 24th 
September 2023. The donation was made to Yan Chai Hospital. 

 
c. During September, the school campus was opened for kindergarten parents’ visits. They could 

learn more about the effectiveness of teaching and learning. Parents showed appreciation 
towards the school-based curriculum, the enriched English learning environment and the 
promotion of technology education.  

  
  



4. Students’ achievement (Year 2022-2023) 
a. National Education Writing Competition 

Merit： 5A SONG TIAN YU 
b. Chinese Calligraphy Competition 

Champion in Upper Primary： 5A ZHU CHERRY 
Second-runner up in Upper Primary： 5C MAI ANNA 
Merit in Upper Primary ： 6B HAN TUNG LAM 
Merit in Upper Primary(Non-Chinese)： 5A DERE AYLA GONUL 6A Chan Wei Hke 

c. Golden Pen Award 2023-- Hong Kong Chinese and English Pen Calligraphy Competition 
Merit in Upper Primary： 6B HAN TUNG LAM 

d. Chinese e-Reading Zone 
Gold Award in Outstanding performance： 2A CHEUNG CHIT SHUN 
Silver Award in Outstanding performance： 2C SHAO WEI CHENG 
Bronze Award in Outstanding performance： 4B YANG HAO LONG 
Gold Award in Merit performance： 2C SHAO WEI CHENG 
Silver Award in Merit performance： 4B YANG HAO LONG 
Bronze Award in Merit performance： 6D LIN TSZ HIN 

e. Kwai Tsing Schools STEAM Competition 2023 
2nd Runner-up in Motor ship： 5B CHAN CHUNG SING  5B COLMER, WILLIAM 

5B NGUYEN DOAN THU THAO 5C MAI ANNA 
Outstanding presentation：5A LI YIK TUNG 5A ZHU CHERRY  5D LI HOI KEI 

f. All Hong Kong Primary School Annual Prize-giving Ceremony 
Best Male Athlete in Tsing Yi District： 6A CHENG NOK 
Best Female Athlete in Tsing Yi District： 6A YIM YUK HAU 

g. International Young Dancers Dancing Competition 
SILVER MEDAL：： 2A CHEUNG SIN YEE 
 

 
The school congratulates the students who have achieved excellent results in all competitions. It is 
the beginning of a new school year, we hope students will set achievable goals and try their best to 
achieve them. Last year’s P.6 graduates were allocated to satisfactory secondary schools. This 
year’s P.6 students should keep up their good work to go to their ideal secondary schools. 


